
Y6 HOCKEY TRIP
On Tuesday, some of our Y6 children were offered an
exciting opportunity by England Hockey to attend an
England hockey match against both Australia and the
Netherlands. They had the opportunity to experience the
atmosphere of a sports stadium at the Queen Elizabeth
Olympic Park watching England’s team play.

TED TALKS
We are thrilled to share that our recent TED Talk and Tiny Ted
events were a wonderful success!  Our young speakers
amazed us with their creativity, courage, and curiosity. Thank
you to all the families who encourages and supported their
children every step of the way - it truly made the events  so
special! Our choir also had an amazing debut. We can’t wait
to hear them again at the Festival of Hope!

Dear Parents and Carers,
This week has been a busy week with exciting trips and inspiring Ted Talks!

LORD KHAN VISIT
We are proud to announce that on Monday 23rd June, our school will be welcoming a visit from Lord Khan,
Parliamentary Under-Secretary of State at the Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government. This visit
recognises the incredible work our school community has done as a School of Sanctuary, particularly in raising
awareness around refugee experiences and supporting the sponsorship of two refugee families. We are very proud of
our pupils and the way they embody our values of compassion, inclusion and action. Thank you for your continued
support in helping make our school a welcoming and inspiring place for all.

Let God transform you into a new person by changing the way that you
think – Romans 12:2 NLT
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I wish you a wonderful weekend with your loved ones.
Yours faithfully,
Miss Cherry

RECEPTION TRIP 
On Thursday, our Reception children had a very exciting trip to Colchester Zoo observing a variety of animals from all
around the world. The children really enjoyed watching the tiger; seeing him climbing, hiding and noticing how sharp his
teeth were. They also explored the Elephant bush walk. The children showed amazing school values walking around the
zoo and even got to pet the three Billy Goats Gruff - luckily they didn’t bump into the troll!

WARM WEATHER
With the warm weather continuing next week, can I please
remind you to apply sun cream to your child before school
and send them in with a sun hat and water bottle. Please
also see the reminder of summer uniform.



IS IT CAKE?
It is very exciting to see lots more entries come in for ‘Is it Cake?’
Maybe this might inspire some ideas for some further entries, all of which will be showcased in
the school newsletter and then voted on by the children in school. Entries cost only £1 and the
deadline for submissions is 17  July.th

Our students truly shone as they took to the stage with confidence and courage, sharing their
thoughts, stories and ideas with a large audience. It was incredibly inspiring to see how bravely
each child stood up to speak and sing, demonstrating not only maturity but also a genuine
passion for self-expression. Their performances were a powerful reminder of the importance of
listening to young voices. The event has left a lasting impression on everyone present and was
a proud moment for our entire school community. 

TED TALKS

MOVIE NIGHTS
Monday, 23rd June KS1 : Secret Life of Pets (U)
Tuesday, 24th June KS2: The Super Mario Bros. Movie (PG)

Monday, 30  June KS1: Hotel Transylvania (U)th

Tuesday, 1  July KS2: The Croods (U)st

Wednesday, 2  July KS1: Hotel Transylvania 2 (U)nd

Thursday, 3  July KS2: Shrek (U)rd

Time: 3:30 PM – 5:00 PM
Cost: £3 per child

(includes crisps and a
juice)



Year 4’s Brilliant Cookbook Fundraiser!
We are incredibly proud of our creative and compassionate Year 4

students, who have come up with a fantastic fundraising idea: their very
own cookbook!

 Each child has contributed a unique recipe and method alongside a few
tasty entries from some of our teachers too!

What makes this cookbook extra special is the variety. From family
favourites to dishes inspired by different cultures around the world, the
students have been thoughtful and adventurous in sharing recipes that

mean something to them.

All proceeds from the sale of the cookbook will go directly to support our
Seeds of Change project, helping to make a real difference.

We can’t wait for you to get a copy and try out these delicious creations!
If you would like to purchase a copy they are £4 - please see ParentPay.

GET COOKING FOR A
GOOD CAUSE!



Year 1 has launched into the Summer term with
incredible energy and enthusiasm! The children have
been working exceptionally hard, and we couldn’t
be prouder of their brilliant achievements in last
week’s Phonics Screening check. To celebrate their
success, we enjoyed some very well-deserved ice
lollies together in the sunshine.

This week, the children truly impressed us during
their Tiny Ted Talk performances. Their confident
delivery and beautiful singing left us blown away!
They’ve shown such passion and ownership of their
Seeds of Change Tiny Ted project, demonstrating a
deep understanding and compassion as they raise
awareness and funds for homelessness.

In Science this term, we’re learning about the topic
States of Matter, where the children are discovering
the differences between solids, liquids, and gases.
Meanwhile, in History, we’re exploring how transport
has changed over time, a topic that’s sparked lots of
curiosity and great discussions!

Y1 CLASS CORNER

COLLECTIVE WORSHIP
This week in collective worship, we continued exploring the parables of Jesus by looking at the
Parable of the Lost Coin (Luke 15:8–10). In this story, Jesus tells of a woman who has ten silver coins
but loses one. She lights a lamp, sweeps the whole house, and carefully searches until she finds it.
When she does, she is so happy that she calls her friends and neighbours to celebrate with her.
Jesus told this parable to show how much every person matters to God. Just like the woman didn’t
give up searching for her coin, God never gives up on us. Even when we feel lost, forgotten, or far
away, we are still deeply loved and valued. This story reminds us to treat others the same way—to
notice those who might feel left out and to show care and kindness every day. Everyone is
important, and small acts of love can bring great joy.

Our class book this term is The Tear
Thief, and the children have been

writing wonderful descriptive pieces,
using rich adjectives to retell parts of the

story in their own words. We’ve also
begun rehearsals for our World Vision

Song Performance, where Year 1 will be
singing Tutira Mai Nga Iwi, a traditional
Māori song from New Zealand. We can’t

wait to share their next performance
with you!

Dear God,
Thank you that we are all precious in your eyes. Help us to remember

that no one is ever forgotten by you. Show us how to care for others who
may feel left out or alone, and help us to be a light in someone else’s
day. May we always celebrate the joy of bringing people together in

love and kindness.
Amen



GET
ACTIVE!
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